Natural Sciences Chairs Council

Minutes of the Meeting of November 16, 2009

1:00-2:25 p.m., BI 104

Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College.
Approval of minutes for October 26, 2009.  The minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items
1. Announcements by Chairs.  
Terry – The department put forward a request to impact the Pre PT Program. He also asked if there was a campus policy on using your camera phone in class. The dean doesn’t think there is, but some department chairs mentioned that they make statements regarding cell phone usage in the syllabus.
Dave M. – National Chemistry Week was in late October. The department held an ACS meeting at that time and invited high school students to campus to join in the activities.
George – The open house on October 30th was a success. There were about 200 high school students and counselors in attendance.  Eleven of the 13 CSE faculty gave presentations. The department is interested in changing the name of the department to  the School of Computer Science and Engineering to better their chances of obtaining grants. 
Cindy – She passed out the dates for next year’s SOAR orientation. There is an organizational meeting on December 2nd that she will be attending for additional information. She also sent out an email to the chairs on missing textbooks for the winter quarter. She would like the chairs to respond to her email by tomorrow. 
2. Announcements from Administration
a. Spring Break in Thailand – Approximately 100 people attended the informational meeting. Participants have been selected as well as people being put on a wait list.
b. Cathedral City Health Academy visit – Kim Clark had a group of 60 students here on campus last week for a campus tour and orientation. 
c. Holiday card mailing list – The dean is working on the mailing list and requested that, if any of the departments would like a card mailed out to someone specific, send the mailing information to the dean.

d. Coyote Careers – Bryant came and passed out information for a STEM internship and expo that they will be hosting on February 10, 2010. They will also have workshops on writing resumes. They are expecting about 200 participants. He asked that the chairs pass on the information to their faculty to promote the event to the students. This will be a free event for all.
e. Policy on Late Instructors – The dean inquired if the departments had a policy on how long a student has to wait for their instructor to arrive to class before they can leave. There is currently not a campus wide policy on this issue. He wants the chairs to speak with their faculty and find out if they are interested in making some guidelines for the college. 
Action Items: 

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update - John

a. Winter.  Priority III registration ends tomorrow. John will distribute the data tomorrow for the end of priority III.
b. Spring – We are at the end of schedule build. Academic scheduling will be sending out the final schedules to the departments for review on November 23rd.  Any revisions must be made no later than November 25th so the schedule can be sent out to print.
c. Summer – CEL will be coming to the next meeting to discuss summer.
2. Science Deans Letter to Provosts. (see attached)  Some provosts have shared the letter with their president, and some have sent them on to the Chancellor’s Office. The engineering deans previously sent a letter directly to Chancellor Reed, and it was not well received. The dean asked the chairs to share the letter with their faculty and asked to have them send any additional suggestions to the dean.
3. Committee Reports.  
a. CNS Strategic Plan – (Peter) The committee met again and included the suggestions and revisions previously made by the chairs. A new version was sent out electronically over the weekend for the chairs to review. A few additional suggestions were made. Peter will make the changes, and the dean will send out the electronic version to the faculty. The chairs will vote on the final approval at the next meeting.
b. Science major for middle school teachers – (Dave P.) The committee met but is still collecting data. They will report at the next meeting.
c. Pre-professional major – (Ted) No report.
4. Discussion of Academic Programs – Pre-Professional website – (see attached) The dean passed out the attachment on the information that is posted on the college website regarding pre-professional programs. The chairs suggested adding  the following programs: Pre-Occupational Therapy, Pre-Engineering and Pre-Veterinary. 
5. Fall Class Augmentation. (see attachment). The dean went over the augmentation for the fall. Renee will transfer the money this week to the departments. The college process for distribution of funds has changed for faculty that are FERPing. Renee made the necessary adjustments for the departments who were affected by this change. 
6. Winter Schedule – getting to target. The dean briefly went over getting the classes down to target for the winter. The college was at 107% of target for the fall.
a. Graduating seniors prioritized – The dean wants each department to accommodate seniors that are graduating. The students should be trying to get in during priority registration. They should show proof of a filed grad check showing which classes are needed to graduate.
b. GE Categories – B2, B4 for winter and spring – Physics is considering opening a 100 lab and closing a 122 lab.
c. Department changes made that could affect others – There are no additional changes.
7. Construction Projects - John
a. Observatory.  The contractor is operating under notice of intent and doing prep work. The Department of Energy sent paperwork for authorization of funding. The Section 106 form is currently being reviewed at the state department. They have rotated the placement of the observatory towers by 45 degrees clockwise for a better wind flow pattern.
b. Garden near pool and fitness center.  No report.
c. Nursing laboratory addition.  The groundbreaking ceremony was held on November 12th , and it was successful. The job has gone out to bid.
d. PE Building air-conditioning.  All internal construction should be completed by the end of the quarter. 
e. PE Restrooms Remodel. The restrooms and locker rooms are now open for access through the pool.
